
                                                 June 8, 2008
Dear Fellow-Laborers in Christ,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, the Lamb of God, which taketh away the sin of the 

world! It is with much joy that I write to you our first letter from Togo West Africa. We want to thank God for 

His protection for our trip to Togo.  Like we have promised to leave for the field on May 30, God has helped us to 

fulfill this promise.  We left North Carolina on May 30 and arrived in Togo on June 2.  It was a long trip because 

the flight from North Carolina to Dulles airport in Washington was canceled without telling us. We finally left 

Washington Saturday 31 at 10 pm. The trip was so painful and we were a little sick because of the change of air 

and the water. We were so happy to see our family and the members of the church. My joy was so big to see my 

mother alive. It was a blessing to see her face to face. The first night I talked about my savior Jesus to her, the 

wonderful savior who can deliver her from the chain of Satan.  For the first time my mother was listening and I 

saw a little light on the way.  Please, continue to prayer for my mother.  

From Tuesday to Sunday, I started immediately to visit some the churches and their pastors to see what 

they are doing.  By the grace of God some churches are growing and some are not, and some are split.  I saw a 

little maturity of some the churches I visited.  It was so blessing to see the way the ministry is growing and the 

big responsibility to see the need of the salvation of people of Togo.  I saw what would be our challenge to preach 

the word of God that the people may be saved. The charismatic movement with their false Gospel of prosperity is 

everywhere in our country.  We saw a big need to present to true gospel that the people can make the difference. 

We are ready to face this challenge by the grace of God.

The second truth we find is that the cost of living was so expensive. The price of food has almost 

tripled.  It will be large money spend before take care of your family correctly. The primary health care was 

nonexistent. The people are eating only one time each day. We come back in a bad time but we believe is the will 

of God to be here.

My first Sunday I visited the church of Wuiti which was completely in the water because of a large rain. 

This situation did not stop the people to come to worship. There was a powerful message preached and the 

wonderful singing to praise the name of Lord in spite the church was in the water. Please pray for them that the 

Lord will provide them another place to worship. 

Please continue to pray for us:

-The health for our children and ourselves.

-The container will get to our country on time.

-That the Lord will protect us against the devil workers.

 
The Agbodo Family

                                                        Missionaries to Togo, West Africa


